
Act 883 of the 1987 Regular Session 
 
     Act 883                                                         SB136 
 
       "AN ACT PROVIDING FOR THE ISSUANCE OF 'PEARL HARBOR SURVIVOR' 
       LICENSE PLATE; TO PROVIDE THE FEE FOR THE LICENSE PLATE; AND 
       FOR OTHER PURPOSES." 
 
BE IT ENACTED BY THE GENERAL ASSEMBLY OF THE STATE OF ARKANSAS: 
 
     SECTION 1.  The Department of Finance and Administration shall design a 
Pearl Harbor Survivor license plate for motor vehicles.  The license plate 
issued pursuant to this Act shall be numbered consecutively and shall contain 
the words "Pearl Harbor Survivor." 
 
     SECTION 2.(A) An owner of a motor vehicle who is a resident of this State 
may apply for a motor vehicle license plate under this Act if he or she: 
          (1)  was a member of the United States Armed Forces on December 7, 
1941; 
          (2)  was on station on December 7, 1941, during the hours of 7:55 
a.m. to 9:45 a.m. Hawaii time at Pearl Harbor, the Island of Oahu, or offshore 
at a distance not to exceed three miles; and 
          (3)  received an honorable discharge from the United States Armed 
Forces. 
     (B)  An applicant shall be issued a Pearl Harbor license plate for his or 
her private motor vehicle, used for personal conveyance and not for commercial 
purposes, upon submitting proof of eligibility and complying with the State 
motor vehicle laws relating to registration and licensing of motor vehicles, 
and payment of the regular license fee for license plates as prescribed by law 
plus, for the initial issuance, an additional fee of fifteen dollars ($15.00). 
All applications for Pearl Harbor survivor license plates must be verified by 
the Arkansas State Chairman of Pearl Harbor Survivors.  
     (C)  Only one license plate shall be issued to any applicant and the 
license plate shall be non-transferable. 
 
     SECTION 3.  The Commissioner of Revenues shall make such rules and regu- 
lations as are necessary to ascertain compliance with all State license laws 
related to the use and operation of motor vehicles before issuing the license 
plate prescribed by this Act and all applications for such licenses shall be 
made to the Commissioner of Revenues.                                          , 
 
     SECTION 4.  This Act shall be supplemental to the motor vehicle licensing 
laws of the State of Arkansas and nothing herein shall be construed to abridge 
or amend such laws except as expressly provided herein. 
 
          APPROVED: April 13, 1987 
 
                                 _____________ 
 
 
 


